
FLORAL CITY GARDEN CLUB 

April 12, 2004 

Minutes 

 

The April meeting was called to order at 1:20 p.m. by President JoAnn Quackenbush following a 

tour of Angel Gardens in Gainesville and a video of Camp Wekiva. JoAnn gave the invocation and 

led the club collect.  Debbie Barney welcomed Reva Pachefsky, District V Director of FFGC, 

Mickey Rosser and other guests. 

 

March meeting minutes were distributed by e-mail on 3/17/2004 and a copy is available. There 

were no corrections requested.  The minutes will be filed as published. 

  

Treasurer’s report was given by JoAnn in the absence of Treasurer, Kathy Hofmann.  Income 

during the month of March was $923.15 and disbursements were $911.27; ending balance: $6513.66 

(Statement attached).   

 

Correspondence received by the President was reported.  

  - The "call" to attend the District V meeting was received from Reva Pachefsky. 

  - Notice from district treasurer, Nina Ring, promoting purchase of District V pins on sale for $3. 

  - Invitation from Inverness GC to join them in a bus trip to Florida Botanical Gardens 

   

Officers Reports 

The President reported for the Board. 

 - Changes for the coming year in the Executive Board:  Bobbie Schoss will be First Vice-President;  

Debbie Barney will resume her elected position as Second Vice-President, which was graciously 

covered by Lynn Bassett after Debbie moved to First VP when Phyllis Peters resigned. 

 - The PC donated by Gloria Uhl was given to Carol Hart after none of the people whose names were 

drawn wished to accept it. 

  

Standing Committee Reports 

Birds and Butterflies:  Pentas recently planted were dug up and taken; replacement plants were 

authorized by the President.  Garden has been re-planted and weeded. 

 

Yard of the Year:  Carol Hart offered one last opportunity for nominations.  Awards will be 

announced at the May meeting. 

 

Library: Lynn Bassett suggested that  books not being kept for reference be placed on the W&M 

table for sale and then those not purchased by the next FOL sale in December, be donated to FOL.  

A motion was made and passed to this effect.  Lynn and Debbie B invited volunteers to join them in 

deciding which books to keep.   

 

Roadside Beautification: Clean-up was rescheduled to Wednesday, April 14 at 9 a.m. 

 

Trees and Arbor Day:  JoAnn for Marie Jones - Two trees will be planted to observe the national 

Arbor Day Celebration.  E-mail will be sent out to advise of date/time/location for anyone who 

would like to participate. 

 

 

 

 

   



Special Committee Reports 

District V Host Committee: The President reviewed the following 

 - Volunteers:  An e-mail reminder will go out to remind volunteers what they signed up for 

 - Muffins:  Those who volunteered for tea or muffins - bring to church at 8 a.m. day of meeting 

 - Needed: Ten buckets of greenery cut and conditioned for two days for centerpieces. Contact Lynn 

 - Additional volunteers are needed. 

 - Set-up volunteers should be at First Presbyterian Church at 11 a.m. on 4/29 

Next host committee meeting at Terry Newberry's 4/16 at 9:30 a.m. 

 

School Beautification Project:  JoAnn reported: 

 -  Bellman painting has donated all paint and supplies for the project 

 - Workdays have been scheduled as follows:  4/14/ 4/15/ 4/22 for sealer;  4/26/ 5/3/ 5/5/ 5/10/5/12 

for base coats. 

 

Friends of Library Sale:  After deducting $77 for plants purchased from Sherer’s, the club netted 

$198 at the FOL community event. 

 

Awards 

The Petal Power Award was not presented.  

The President's Award went to Dawn Waltonbaugh for the idea and pick up of plants from Sherer's 

for the FOL sale.   

 

Announcements - not already reported: 

 - Next full Board meeting at Debbie Barneys, 5/7 @ 9:30 a.m. 

  - 5/14  Final meeting of the year:  Homosassa Riverboat tour (optional) and luncheon @ 

Homosassa Riverside Resort.  We will carpool from Duval Island boat ramp parking lot @ 11 a.m. 

Tour begins at noon; luncheon at 1 p.m.  

 

Adjournment  

The meeting was adjourned at 3:00 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

 

Jeanne Henson for Cathi Ayers 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

FLORAL CITY GARDEN CLUB 

Financial Statement 

March 1 to March 31, 2004 

 

 

Balance Forward         $6501.78 

 

INCOME 

 District Meeting    $ 250.00 

 Dues                    231.00 

 Programs         128.75 

 Plant Sale        278.40 

 Ways&Means          35.00 

 TOTAL                  $  923.15 

BALANCE          $7424.93 

 

 

DISBURSEMENTS 

 District Meeting   $     40.00 

 Butterfly Garden            7.32 

 Office Expense              .83 

 Programs         195.50 

 State Convention        667.62 

 TOTAL      $911.27 

          

 

ENDING BALANCE          $6513.66 


